
Mountain Water District 

December 15, 2020 

Ms. Linda C. Bridwell, Executive Director 

Kentucky Public Service Commission 

211 Sower Boulevard 

PO Box 615 

Frankfort, Ky. 40602 

RE: Mountain Water District 

Radio Read Meter Replacement Project 

Case No. 2019-00346 

Dear Director Bridwell, 

P.O. BOX 3157 
PIKEVILLE, KY 41502 
PHONE: (606) 631-9162 
FAX: (606) 631-3087 
TDD: (606) 631-3711 

Pursuant to 807 KAR 8:069, Section 4 and Ordering Paragraph #7 of the PSC Order dated October 7, 2019 in Case 

Number 2019-00346, the Mountain Water District hereby notifies the Kentucky Public Service Commission of the 

following additional construction regarding the Mountain Water District's Radio Read Meter Replacement Project. 

The District plans to utilize the remaining funds plus a small amount of our own funds to construct the following 

additional work items: 

• Purchase and installation of zone meters with upgrades or installation of telemetry for same.

• The purchase of service and main line materials for replacements.

• Long Fork Service Line Replacement Project performed by a contractor.

• Main line replacements performed by a contractor.

• Various leak detection and other equipment to aid the District in leak detection activities and line

replacements.

• Replacement of two (2) water storage skid tanks.

No change in rates will result from this additional construction. 

A letter from the lending agency, USDA, Rural Development, authorizing the use of the surplus project funds for the 

above construction is attached hereto. 

If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact me at rsawvers@mtwater.org or via cell 

phone at 606-616-8366. 

Equal Opportunity Provider and Employer 

DEC 17 2020



Rural Development 

Morehead Area Office 

220 West First Street 

Morehead, Kentucky 

40351 

Voice 606.784.6447 

Fax 606.784.2076 

United States Department of Agriculture 

December 16, 2020 

Michael Blackburn, Chairman 
Mountain Water District 
PO Box 3157 
Pikeville Kentucky 41502 

RE: Mountain Water District 
Meter Replacement Project 
Utilization of Surplus Funds 
PSC Case #2019-00346 

Dear Mr. Blackburn 

This letter is to advise that Rural Development is agreeable to your request to utilize 
surplus project funds from the Meter Replacement Project, so long as funds exist, 
as proposed: 

1. To replace and install zone meters with upgrades and telemetry.
2. Purchase service and main line material for replacements to be performed

and installed by contractor.
3. Purchase of leak detection and other equipment to aid in leak detection
4. Replace two water storage skid tanks.

All items and services must be properly procured and/or bid according to all 
applicable procurement laws. 

Mountain Water District is responsible for any and all expenditures above remaining 
project funds. 

Should you have any questions, please contact Douglas Hoff at 606-784-6447 ext. 
116. 

Sincerely, 

DOUGLAS 

HOFF J 
Elwood Howe 
Field Director 

Digitally signed by 

DOUGLAS HOFF 

Date: 2020.12.16 05:41 :41 

-05'00'

cc: Rubin & Hays, Randy Jones via email. 

USDA is an equal opportunity provider and employer. 

If you wish to file a Civil Rights program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Fonm, found 
online at http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html, or at any USDA office, or call (866) 632-9992 to request the fonm. You may 
also write a letter containing all of the information requested in the form. Send your completed complaint form or letter to us by mail at U.S. 
Department of Agriculture, Director, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Avenue, S.W., Washington, D.C. 20250-9410, by fax (202) 
690-7442 or email at program.intake@usda.gov. 


